Town of Plymouth 80 Main Street Terryville, CT 06786 www.plymouthct.us Municipal Facilities Ad-Hoc Committee
Telephone: (860) 585-4001

Fax: (860) 585-4015

Municipal Facilities Ad-Hoc Committee Meeting Minutes July 28, 2025

Call to Order: Chairman Michael Audette called the scheduled July 28, 2025, Municipal Facilities Ad-Hoc Committee Meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. at Plymouth Town Hall, Assembly Room, 80 Main Street, Terryville, Connecticut.

Roll Call: Chairman Michael Audette, Vice-Chairwoman Ann Marie Rheault, Committee Member Joe Carey, Committee Member/Fire Chief Marsk Sekorski, Committee Member/Sergeant Chris Latimer and Committee Member/Sergeant Cesar Beiros. Also in attendance Police Chief Karen Krasicky and Captain John D'Aniello.

Fire Exit Notification:

Chairman Michael Audette noted the fire exits.

Pledge of Allegiance:

Chairman Michael Audette led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Acceptance of Minutes dated June 23, 2025:

A motion was made by Committee Member/Sergeant Chris Latimer, seconded by Committee Member Joe Carey to accept the minutes dated June 23, 2025. This motion was approved unanimously.

New Business:

a. Vote on whether to ask the town for funding to send a notice about the date of the public hearing regarding bonding for roads and the police station.

Chairman Audette reported that he met with the mayor for over an hour today. He is in favor of going to the Board of Finance to ask for funds to send out a mailer. The amount must be under \$5000.00. If not, then there needs to be 3 bids.

If the Board of Finance agrees to let the mayor spend the funds, then a mailer can be sent out informing the residents of the public hearing on September 3rd.

Vice-Chairwoman Ann Marie Rheault stated that a double-sided post card cost \$.12 to print plus shipping. There are 5000 households. Total cost \$.55 print and shipping.

Chairman Michael Audette and Vice-Chairwoman Ann Marie Rheault will create a draft postcard and send it out to the Committee.

A motion was made by Committee Member/Sergeant Chris Latimer, seconded by Committee Member Joe Carey to go ahead and give the mayor permission to ask the Board of Finance for funds up to \$4999.00 for an informational post card and/or signage for the public hearing and referendum. This motion was approved unanimously.

Old Business:

None

Public Comment:

Captain John D'Aniello stated he feels questions need to be answered. He feels like the police department is getting the short end with the roads. The police department needs to be promoted. Captain D'Aniello stated if the referendum fails, moral is going to plummet and we can lose employees. The Committee reviewed a sample information trifold that was created.

A discussion took place regarding debt services.

Captain D'Aniello and Sergeant Beiro visited the North Branford police department. The Chief invited the Committee to come tour their police building anytime.

Committee Member Comments:

Vice-Chairwoman Rheault stated it is important to get the backing from the residents. She suggested Brian Humes and a representative from Downes Construction attend the public hearing to answer questions.

Chairman Audette will attend the Board of Finance meeting this Thursday, July 31st @ 7:00 PM.

Adjournment

There being no further business of the Municipal Facilities Ad-Hoc Committee, a motion was made by Committee Member Joe Carey, seconded by Committee Member/Sergeant Chris Latimer to adjourn. This motion was approved unanimously. The meeting ended at 5:30 PM.

Respectfully submitted.

Linda Schnaars

Recording Secretary